
 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS ACTIVITIES:        

• THANK YOU to all who donated at the breakfast last Sunday for the RSVP Program in 

support of Seminarians in the Fargo Diocese.  If you were not able to attend and wish to 

donate to this program, please put your donation in an envelope marked “KC RSVP 

Program” in the collection basket next week or give to Dennis Haugen.  Also, thank you to 

all who helped at the breakfast. 

• KC CALENDAR RAFFLE TICKETS FOR THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY are being sold 

this weekend after Mass.  The proceeds from the raffle go to support a soup kitchen in 

Chimbote. KC members are reminded to turn in their raffle tickets as soon as they are sold.  

• THIS WEEKEND, the Carrington Knights of Columbus are selling squares on a Super 

Bowl board after Mass.  Squares are $10.00/piece.  Proceeds go to the Women’s Care 

Center in Devils Lake.  Please support the Knights of Columbus on this project. 

• FREE THROW CONTEST – The annual basketball free throw contest is scheduled for 

Sun., January 28th at the Carrington High School east gym (use door #7). Area boys and 

girls, ages 9 to 14 (as of Jan. 1, 2024), are invited to compete in the contest. Registration 

and warm-ups will begin at 1 p.m. and the contest will start at 1:30. A registration form, 

available at the site, needs to be completed including parent signature for youth to 

participate. Additional information is available by contacting Greg Endres (701.652.5032). 

• HIGH SCHOOL SENIOR SCHOLARSHIP – Council 4951 and the North Dakota KCs are 

offering scholarships to high school seniors that are planning on attending college or tech 

school. Eligible students must have a KC father or grandfather. A simple form needs to be 

completed plus a high school transcript and short essay included in the application packet. 

Forms may be obtained and returned to Greg Endres (endres@daktel.com). Completed 

application is due February 20th. The applicants are expected to work at the scholarship 

fund-raising breakfast (April 14th) and write a ‘thank-you’ note to the Council.   
STEWARDSHIP MOMENT: “Brothers and sisters:  I should like you to be free of anxieties.”  

- 1 CORINTHIANS 7:32  How much anxiety do we bring upon ourselves by constantly worrying 

about not having enough or attaining more things?  God won’t necessarily give you everything 

you want, but He will provide everything you need.  Try this – use the word “pray” instead of 

the word “worry” in the future.  Then spend your time praying instead of worrying.  
 
HOLY FATHER’S PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR JANUARY: 

• For the Gift of Diversity in the Church:  Pope Francis calls for prayers to the Holy 

Spirit “to help us recognize the gift of different charisms within Christian communities 

and to discover the richness of various ritual traditions within the Catholic Church.” 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

4th Sunday in Ordinary Time –  

January 28, 2024  
 

NEXT SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE (2/3-4):  PENANCE SCHEDULE: 

Sat. Eve.:      5:00 pm    Sat. Eve.:  4:00-4:45 pm 

Sunday:           9:00 am                                  Sunday: 8:30-8:45 am         

Sunday:      (Sykeston)        11:00 am                                                     or by appointment 

              Please call Fr. Dodge 
 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR MONDAY, JAN. 29 – SUNDAY, FEB. 4: 
 
ROSARY:  Weekday:  Henry Simons.              
             

MASS SERVERS:  Weekday: Hadley Volk & Rachel Boeshans; Sat. Eve.:  Brayden Odstrcil 

& Charlie Sauby; Sunday:  Drew Matt, Oakley Hagel & Tristan Schroeder. 

 

LECTORS:  Weekday: Rita Reimers; Sat. Eve.: Karen Evans; Sunday: Chris Schroeder. 

 

GREETERS: Sat. Eve.: John & Diane Odstrcil; Sunday: Sophomores. 

 

GIFT BEARERS: Sat. Eve.:  Kevin & Virginia Pedersen; Sunday: Sophomores. 

 

USHERS: Sat. Eve.: Joel Lemer & John Odstrcil; Sunday:  Sophomores. 
      

PRAYER CHAIN:  If you have a special prayer need in your family, please call Gemma 

Bachmeier (652-2129) or Renee Riedesel (652-5295) to start our parish prayer chain. 
 
POLICY FOR BAPTISM:  For all those parents desiring Baptism for their child, they 

must first attend a Baptism class.  Our next class is Thursday, April 4, 2024 at 7:00 pm in 

the Parish Hall.  Once you have attended the Baptism class, you are then free to schedule the 

Baptism by calling the office at 652-2519. 

SACRED HEART CHURCH 
                                  663 1st St. S. (P.O. Box 420-mailing address)  

                                   Carrington, North Dakota 58421 

                                 652-2519 (Church Office); 652-2072 (Parish Hall) 

                            Fax: 652-2518                                                                                

                                Fr. Terry Dodge, Pastor 

                                 Fr. Dodge’s E-mail: terry.dodge@fargodiocese.org        

                               Church Office E-mail: sacredheart@daktel.com 

CCD Office E-mail: sacredheartccd@outlook.com  

Parish Website: www.sacredheartcarrington.org  

                      Virginia Pedersen, Secretary – Diane Odstrcil, CCD Coordinator  

Maartje Murphy & Cole Hanson, Lay Directors – Blaine Schatz, Parish Council President 

LIVE IN THE WORD OF GOD 
Readings for the Week of January 29-February 4 

Monday:     2 Samuel 15:13-14, 30; 16:5-13 & Mark 5:1-20 

Tuesday:     2 Samuel 18:9-10, 14, 24-25, 30-19:3 & Mark 5:21-43 

Wednesday:   2 Samuel 24:2, 9-17 & Mark 6:1-6 

Thursday:      1 Kings 2:1-4, 10-12 & Mark 6:7-13 

Friday:      Malachi 3:1-4; Hebrews 2:14-18 & Luke 2:22-40 

Saturday:      1 Kings 3:4-13 & Mark 6:30-34 

Sunday:    Job 7:1-4, 6-7; 1 Corinthians 9:16-19, 22-23 & Mark 1:29-39 
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  MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK JANUARY 29-FEBRUARY 4: 

 Mon.  7:30 a.m. Scott Burnham (for healing) 

 Tues. 7:30 a.m. ROSARY AND DAILY READINGS ONLY 

  7:00 p.m. MASS AT SYKESTON + Mary Hammes 

 Wed.      7:30 a.m.  Focus Missionaries (Abigial, Amanda and Ann) 

 Thurs. 7:30 a.m. + Elmer Kosse 

 Fri.  7:25 a.m. FIRST FRIDAY + Holy Souls in Purgatory 

  10:00 a.m. GOLDEN ACRES + Virgil Zink 

 Sat. 7:30 a.m. FIRST SATURDAY + Holy Souls in Purgatory 

  5:00 p.m.  + Angie, + Clarence and + Dale Blonigen 

 Sun.     9:00 a.m. For the people of the parishes 

  11:00 a.m. MASS AT SYKESTON + Chet Pulver 

ADORATION SCHEDULE:              ◄ THIS WEEK 

• Every Tuesday from 6:00 pm-8:00 pm. You are free to stay as long as you want.  

1ST FRIDAY ADORATION:  Friday, February 2nd after the 7:25 a.m. Mass until 9:00 a.m. 
 
1ST SATURDAY MASS AND DEVOTIONS: Saturday, February 3rd.  Confessions and 

Rosary starts at 6:45 am, including 15 minutes of meditation (that Our Lady asks for), Mass 

starts at 7:30 am.  Also, the Fatima prayers will be said as well. 
 
BLESSING OF THROATS (St. Blaise-Feb. 3) will be held next weekend at all the Masses. 
 
CCD/CYO CLASSES:   Wednesday from 7-8 p.m. 

 

3RD GRADE EUCHARIST MEETING for parents on Wednesday, January 31st from 7:00-

8:00 pm in the church.  Students attend class. 
 
CULTURE OF LIFE POSTER CONTEST (sponsored by the Knights of Columbus) for K-12 

grades were handed out at class.  Please return them by February 15th to your teacher or 

Diane Odstrcil, DRE. 
 
REPORT CARDS for CCD and CYO were mailed this week.  They will be mailed again at the 

end of the second semester.  If you have any questions or comments, contact the teacher, Diane 

Odstrcil, DRE, or Fr. Dodge. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS to the following graduating Seniors who applied for the Fr. Lawrence 

Haas Memorial Scholarship last year and have competed their first semester of college:  Allison 

Jarrett, Nicole Lee, Kael Kovar, Kennedy Wendel and Haley Wolsky.  Each applicant was 

awarded a $300.00 scholarship.     
                                 
KITCHEN REMODELING MEETING:  Thurs., February 1st – 6:30 pm in the parish hall. 

Altar Society, KC’s and Building Committee members are asked to attend and any others are 

welcome to attend with their ideas for remodeling. 
 
MINISTRY SHEETS for February are in the back of the church.  Please pick them up.     

EVANGELIZATION CORNER: “Our belief in God is not blind faith.  Belief is having a firm 

conviction something is true, not hoping it’s true.”                                                 Max Lucado 

ROSARY CAMPAIGN:   Sacred Heart’s new goal is 5,000 rosaries by Oct. 14, 2024.   

• Rosary Total:   2243   
REMINDER: Mark your calendar for our next Sacred Sister event on Saturday, April 6th. 

More info to follow next month! 
 
VALENTINE DINNER: Saturday, Feb. 10th at St. John’s Catholic Church, New Rockford.  

Social at 6 pm, supper at 6:30 pm.  Menu:  Prime Rib, breaded shrimp, garlic mashed potatoes, 

glazed carrots, mixed greens salad, and dessert.  Tickets are $50.00 per person with all proceeds 

to be donated to Home on the Range to help youth who have experienced physical or emotional 

trauma. Contact Kathy O’Connor at 701-302-0148 for tickets. Tables of eight can also be 

purchased to guarantee seating with friends. Silent Auction, 50/50 drawings, free daycare also.  

HEAVENLY WISDOM by Venerable Fulton Sheen.  “There are many who excuse themselves, 

saying that if they were in other circumstances they would be much more patient.  This is a 

grave mistake, for it assumes that virtue is a matter of geography, and not of moral effort.” 
                       
LARGEST BABY SHOWER:  Please put your items in the baby bassinet located in the 

back of the church by the end of January for the Women’s Care Center “Largest Baby 

Shower” (gift cards can be put in the collection basket marked for “Baby Shower” or dropped off 

in the office M-F from 8-noon).  If you have any questions, call Angela Boeshans at 650-8857. 

NATIONAL EUCHARISTIC REVIVAL INTERCESSION: For the Church may she respond to 

the presence of Jesus in the Holy Eucharist with greater love and devotion, let us pray to the Lord. 

PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION:  Thank you to those who gave to the Peter’s Pence 

Collection.  A total of $834.00 was collected.  If you did not return your envelope last weekend, 

please do so soon.             Rest in Peace                                      
MAY HE REST IN PEACE: Our sympathy goes out to the Harold Petsinger family 

at the loss of Harold.  His funeral was celebrated on Saturday, January 20th.   

May your faith give you strength at this time of loss.  
ANNUAL FINANCIAL STATEMENT:  Our 2023 Annual Financial Statement recently 

approved by the parish council and sent into the diocese is now available.  A limited number of 

copies are available in the back of the church.  If there are none left, please see Virginia in the 

office, between 8 am and 12:00 noon, and she will print you one. 
 
INDIVIDUAL FINANCIAL STATEMENTS for the year 2023 were mailed this past week.  If 

you have any questions, please call the office. 

▼ LOST AND FOUND  

LOST AND FOUND: A wallet was found outside the church the weekend of January 7, 2024. 

If you are missing your wallet and can let us know of its contents, it can be picked up in the 

office during the morning hours.  

SUNDAY COLLECTION, JAN. 21, 2024:           WEEKLY BUDGET - $4,059.00 

Plate          150.00        THIS WEEK –  

Children’s envelopes 9.00            1,839.00 – 4,059.00 = (2,220.00) 

Sunday envelopes                        1,680.00             ACCUMULATIVE BUDGET (Week 3)                                                                                                                                    

Total                                            1,839.00             - (3,052.50) 

Votive Stand                                     49.00 


